December 14, 2006


A Regular Meeting of the Zoning Board of Appeals was held on Thursday, December 14, 2006 at the Mendon Town Hall, 16 West Main Street, Honeoye Falls, NY, 14472 at 7:30 p.m.

PRESENT: 
Kevin Wright - Chair




Don Thorp 




Don Irvine 




Liz Sciortino




Bruce Peckham

ATTORNEY:
Doug Jones

OTHERS:
4

Minutes were taken by Julie Gianforti.

Mr. Wright called the meeting to order at 7:35 p.m.

DEARCOP AREA VARIANCE PUBLIC HEARING

Mr. Wright opened the public hearing at 7:35 p.m.

Mr. Wright stated that he is waving the reading of the public notice, which is in the file, as well as the signed affidavit of the posting of the sign.

Mr. Wright asked the Board if they had a chance to see the property.  All Board members indicated that they saw the property.

Ray Dearcop, 2 Portofino Circle, Henrietta, NY, came before the Board for an area variance at said property, consisting of 3.5 acres, bearing Tax Account No. 190.04-2-3, located in an RA-2 zone, for a berm that is approximately 6 feet above existing grade.

Mr. Dearcop stated that he has lived at this location for approximately 2 years. 

Mr. Dearcop stated that when he bought the property he was under the impression that the developer was going to build a berm along Clover St. Approximately 4ft high, 100 yards long and 10-12 yards wide.

Mr. Dearcop stated that he has 2 young daughters. Mr. Dearcop stated that everyone is aware of the amount of traffic on Clover St. and the high rate of speed.  Mr. Dearcop stated he is requesting to build a berm that is 2 ft. higher than the existing 4 feet. Mr. Dearcop stated that he wants the berm to act as a buffer to Clover St. to protect his daughters and to keep the deer out of his yard.

Mr. Wright stated that the berm is not landscaped in anyway.  Mr. Dearcop stated that is correct. Mr. Dearcop stated that he does not believe that the berm was constructed to 4 ft., and the berm in his opinion, was not even close to 4 ft.  Mr. Dearcop stated that the berm he constructed now is 6ft. Mr. Dearcop explained that he called the Town and told Tom Voorhees that he would like to build a berm and did not discuss the height.  Mr. Dearcop stated that he built a 6 ft. berm without knowledge of the 4ft. restriction until he received a notice from the Town after constructing the berm.  

The Board discussed the location of the berm and its proximity to the right of way.  Mr. Dearcop stated that the berm is well beyond the right of way and is located on his land.

Mr. Irvine asked Mr. Dearcop if when the subdivision was approved by the Planning Board did it show the berm.  Mr. Dearcop stated that he does not know the answer to that question.  Mr. Jones stated that the Board could check the original plans. A discussion followed.  Mr. Jones stated that what was approved doesn’t matter because Mr. Dearcop is asking for 2ft. above what is allowed.  A discussion followed regarding the height of the berm.

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Dearcop if he thought about trying to accomplish what he is trying to accomplish by any other means such as landscaping. Mr. Dearcop stated yes but it would take an extensive amount of trees. Mr. Dearcop stated that between the deer and the salt from the road he is unsure of the survivability of any landscaping.  

Mr. Wright stated to Mr. Dearcop that when he bought the house the speed limit was 45 mph and that hasn’t changed.  Mr. Wright stated to Mr. Dearcop that the character of the road is still the same as when he built the house.  Mr. Wright asked Mr. Dearcop if he has voiced his concerns to the Sheriff’s department.  Mr. Dearcop stated the he is a law enforcement officer in the city and he knows that that is not a high priority and it difficult to do with the current staffing. 

Mr. Irvine asked Mr. Dearcop if the excavator shot the berm with a transit to get the actual height. Mr. Dearcop stated no. 

Mr. Irvine asked Mr. Dearcop if a building permit is required for building a berm.  Mr. Dearcop stated yes.  Mr. Irvine stated that the berm was constructed without a permit.  Mr. Dearcop stated yes. Mr. Dearcop summarized his conversations with Tom Voorhees regarding the berm.  

The Board discussed the height of the berm.  Mr. Wright stated that the Board would like Tom Voorhees to measure the berm.  Mr. Thorp stated that he disagrees because the applicant is asking for 2ft above the allowed height.  Mr. Irvine stated that he wants to know what is existing.  Mr. Peckham stated that the neighbors are in support of the proposed berm and there is no one here tonight in objection. Mr. Peckham stated that from his observation there is not a visual problem with the line of sight.  Ms. Sciortino stated that she would like to know the facts.

Mr. Wright stated that the Board could continue the public hearing to get the information regarding the existing height of the berm.

MOTION

Mr. Irvine moved, seconded Ms. Sciortino, to continue the public hearing.

APPROVED

Mr. Wright-aye, Ms. Sciortino-aye, Mr. Irvine-aye, Mr. Peckham-aye, Mr. Thorp-nay

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Dearcop if the benefit that he needs to achieve can be achieved by any other means feasible.  Mr. Dearcop stated no.

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Dearcop if this variance were granted would it create any undesirable changes to the neighborhood character or to the near by property.  Mr. Dearcop stated no.

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Dearcop if this is a substantial request.  Mr. Dearcop stated yes.

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Dearcop whether his request, in his view, will have adverse physical or environmental effects.  Mr. Dearcop stated no.

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Dearcop if, in his view, if this alleged difficulty is self-created. Mr. Dearcop stated yes.  

TODD COOK AREA VARIANCE PUBLIC HEARING COMBINED– LOT COVERAGE AND SETBACKS

Mr. Wright opened the public hearing at 8:10 p.m.

Mr. Wright stated that he is waving the reading of the public notice, which is in the file, as well as the signed affidavit of the posting of the sign.

Mr. Wright asked the Board if they had a chance to see the property.  All Board members indicated that they saw the property.

Mike Tanzini, Landscape Consultant from Ted Collins and Todd Cook, 142 Chamberlain Road, Honeoye Falls, NY, came before the Board for an area variance at said property, consisting of 6.77 acres, bearing Tax Account No. 215.04-1-12.1, located in an RA-1 zone, to construct a 288 square foot horse shelter. The four existing accessory structures on the property total 3500 square feet, which exceeds the 1% lot coverage allowed by Town Code and for an area variance at said property, consisting of 6.77 acres, bearing Tax Account No. 215.04-1-12.1, located in an RA-1 zone, to construct a horse shelter approximately 35 feet from a property line, whereas Town Code requires a 100 foot setback.

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Tanzini if the proposed shelter would be on the south side of the property. Mr. Tanzini stated yes that the proposed structure is on the south side of the property.

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Cook who owns the neighboring property.  Mr. Cook stated Earl DeRue owns that property.  Mr. Cook stated that he talked to Mr. DeRue about his proposal and Mr DeRue does not have a problem with it.  Mr. Wright asked how far Mr. DeRue’s home is from the proposed location.  Mr. Cook stated that it is about ½ mile in his estimation.  

Mr. Cook stated that they have 1 horse and two ponies and they just can’t get along and that is why he needs the extra shelter.

Mr. Cook stated that this would be the 3rd of three horse shelters on his property.  Mr. Cook stated that the proposed shelter will be identical to the other shelters on the property.

Mr. Wright stated that the area of the accessory buildings exceeds more than 1% of the lot coverage.  Mr. Tanzini stated that 1% is 2,495 sq. ft. and at the last approval they were at 3,500 sq. ft., and they are asking for an additional 288 sq. ft.  which would bring them to 3,788 sq. ft..

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Cook if they would be tearing anything down.  Mr. Cook stated no.

Mr. Irvine asked if the old house is gone.  Mr. Cook stated yes.

Mr. Irvine asked if the paddocks are already there.  Mr. Cook stated yes.

Mr. Cook stated that the shelter is not visible from the road.

Mr. Irvine asked if there is a setback variance required.  Mr. Wright stated yes. Mr. Jones read the setback requirements for the Board.

Mr. Jones stated that the proposed shelter is farther away from the lot line than the one that the Board already granted.

Mr. Thorp asked Mr. Tanzini the total acreage of the lot.  Mr. Tanzini stated 6.77 acres.

The Board discussed neighboring properties and if there were any questions from neighbors.  Mr. Cook indicated that he did not talk to any other neighbors besides Mr. DeRue

Mr. Jones asked how far the structure is from the westerly property line.  Mr. Tanzini stated that it is over 60ft.  Mr. Jones stated Mr. Tanzini that the structure  needs to be 100 ft. from the property line or they will need another variance.  The Board discussed the setback from the westerly property line and need for a 3rd variance.

Mr. Irvine asked Mr. Tanzini if he showed the plans to Tom Voorhees. Mr. Tanzini stated no.

Mr. Wright stated that the rendering shows that the proposed shelter is 90 ft. from the westerly property line.  A discussion followed.  The Board and the applicant decided to continue the public hearing to decide if they need another variance.

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Cook if the benefit that he needs to achieve can be achieved by any other means feasible.  Mr. Cook stated no.

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Cook if this variance were granted would it create any undesirable changes to the neighborhood character or to the near by property.  Mr. Cook stated no.

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Cook if this is a substantial request.  Mr. Cook stated no.

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Cook whether his request, in his view, will have adverse physical or environmental effects.  Mr. Cook stated no.

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Cook if, in his view, if this alleged difficulty is self-created. Mr. Cook stated yes.  

Mr. Wright asked for comments from the public.  There were none.

Mr. Wright asked for comments from the Board.  There were none.

MOTION

Mr. Peckham moved, seconded by Mr. Wright, to continue the public hearing.

APPROVED

Mr. Wright –aye, Ms. Sciortino-aye, Mr. Thorp-aye, Mr. Irvine – aye, Mr. Peckham-aye

Approval minutes of November 30, 2006 meeting.

MINUTES

Mr. Wright moved, seconded by Ms. Sciortino, to approve the minutes, as amended, of the November 30, 2006 meeting.

ADOPTED

Mr. Thorp-aye, Ms. Sciortino– aye, Mr. Irvine-aye, Mr. Peckham-aye, Mr. Wright - aye

DISCUSSION

The Board discussed upcoming training and requirements.

The Board discussed the Dearcop Area Variance request.

The Board discussed the Cook Area Variance requests.

MOTION

Mr. Wright moved, seconded by Ms. Sciortino, to adjourn the meeting at 8:45 p.m.

APPROVED

Mr. Wright –aye, Ms. Sciortino-aye, Mr. Thorp-aye, Mr. Irvine – aye, Mr. Peckham-aye.

Minutes were taken by Julie Gianforti.
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